From: <u>Jana Nethercott</u>
To: <u>Jana Nethercott</u>

Subject: RE: Council Meeting Letter Date: April 20, 2020 2:27:23 PM

From: Catherine Glanville

Sent: Thursday, April 16, 2020 7:22 PM

To: Heather James <<u>planning@westelgin.net</u>>

Subject: Council Meeting Letter

Council of West Elgin,

I am writing regarding my property that meets municipality property between myself and my neighbour. It used to be a roadway however I am unsure of what it's function is at this time. I would either like to purchase the property to increase the size of my lot or have the municipality pay to upgrade the pavement on your section as I plan to redo my own driveway. It may work to have you look at the property in order to assess better what can be done in this instance. I have included a photo that may also help you to understand. Please reply soon as I plan to address the driveway issue this spring.

With Thanks,

Catherine Glanville 8679 Furnival Road in Port Glasgow.

Sent from my Samsung Galaxy smartphone.